
December, 2018 
  

 

Proudly serving the Ennis Community since 1908  

 

 
Donations and news worthy items to support the Sokol KHB Newsletter should be sent to 
Sokol KHB Newsletter, P.O. Box 205, Ennis, TX  75120 

-------------------------------------------------------------------  

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS  
AND a 

Happy  NEW YEAR 
From  

David & diane liska  
 

Merry Christmas  

& Happy New Year  
from  

The Mike & Nannette  

LiskA Family  

 

Merry Christmas to All  
And Best Wishes  

for a  
Safe, healthy, and Happy New Year  

from 

Thomas betik family  
 

 

 

Merry Christmas  

& Happy New Year  
from  

The Elleven Family  
 

 

DECK THEM HALLS, Y½ALL 
from 

The Sokol KHB Adult Class  
Adell, Dorothy, Georgie, Liz  

Jan & Chuck  
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May everyone HAVE A 
BLESSED CHRISTMAS!! 

from  

Benny & Laura  
Trojacek  

 

Veselé Vánoce  
from  

Benny & Laura  
Trojacek  &  family  

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND  
A Happy NEW YEAR 

From  

The Sokol KHB officers 
and members   

MERRY CHRISTMAS 
From  

Randy and Debbie 
Owens 

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 
From  

Ben Trickett  

Wishing All the best  
AT Christmas &  
In the New Year  

From  

Sandra Rayford  
 

Adults Christmas Party 
Wednesday December 19

th
: 

7:00 ï 11:00 PM 
Clubroom 

 
¶ Doors open at 5:00pm 

¶ Bring a snack or side dish if you wish 

¶ Christmas Carol Sing-a-long 

 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 
 

Sokol Clubroom open Mondays & Wednesdays 5PM ï Close 
 

Sokol Museum ï open for special events and by appointment 
 

Dec 19 2018 Clubroom Christmas Party 6:00pm 
Dec 31 2018 New Yearôs Eve with The Moravians Polka Band 8-midnight ï Hall 
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Dues Are Due! 
 

We recently mailed the 2019 dues invoices to our members and they are due by December 31, 

2018. 

 

Itôs important we keep good records and we are asking your help. Everyone, including Lifetime 

and Honorary Life members, received a Response Form and self-addressed envelope. If there 

are any errors on your invoice, please make the corrections on the Response Form and mail 

them to us, call me at 972-921-1932 or email me at Dues@sokolennis.com. 

Ray Elleven ï Financial Secretary 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  

Mail Box Goof Up   

 

If you recently mailed something to our mail box and it came back undeliverable or mail box 

closed, please re-mail it. We did not close our mail box. There was a goof up at the post office 

that has been fixed. Sorry for the inconvenience.  

Ray Elleven ï Financial  Secretary 

***********************************************  

Get Ready for Cheerleader Tryouts  
Sokol will be having Cheer Training Sessions  

Starting in January For Junior High & High School ages  

Led by Sara Jakubik & Madeline Makovy 

Watch for details by Christmas: 

¶ On Facebook:  Sokol Ennis 

¶ Email: fitness@sokolennis.com 

¶ Text: 254-717-9877 
 

Learn sideline chants & cheers with focus on voice projection, motion technique; jump 

combinations; arm placement; short dance routines. 

************************************************************  

 

mailto:Dues@sokolennis.com
mailto:fitness@sokolennis.com
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Czech Christmas Traditions 

Most reading this, will consider reading about Czech Christmas Traditions, old school.  As a ñnonò Czech, I 

find it educational, and pray that I am getting it right.  Over the next year, I will be offering articles of interests 

that I find and I welcome any history or story you would like to share.  Please get them to me. 

I have heard first hand many stories about the grand feast celebrated on Christmas Eve.  I did find the featured 

dish, CARP, unusual.  It was either fried or made into soup.  The carp was purchased earlier, and could be kept 

alive in the bathtub until ready for cooking.  Iôve bathed my dogs in the bathtub, but I have never kept a carp 

alive in my bathtub.  Nor have I eaten carp on Christmas Eve, or any other time that I know of.  Christmas Eve 

may culminate with midnight mass, or the family may go to mass on Christmas Day, and then enjoy the noon 

meal together. 

The tree is decorated on Christmas Eve.  Traditionally the tree was decorated with apples and sweets as well as 

traditional decorations. 

Baby Jesus (Jezisek) is the gift giver and brings children gifts on Christmas Eve. The children leave the room 

until they hear the tinkle of a bell indicating that Jezisek has delivered the gifts.  The Baby Jesus is said to reside 

high in the mountains in the town of Bozi Dar, where a post office accepts and stamps letters addressed to him.  

St. Mikulas brings gifts at the beginning of December on St. Mikulas Day.  He is dressed as a Bishop in white 

clothing rather than in a red Santa suit.  

  

A common holiday superstition is that food and household can foretell the future of the coming year.  By 

cutting an apple in half, inspecting the inside core, if it reveals four corners, bad luck is on your way.  A five 

corner core translates to good fortune ahead.  For young women that are hoping for love, tossing a shoe over a 

shoulder at the nearest door is a tradition.  If the shoe points at the door, then marriage is in the cards. 

In Prague, the Christmas tree in Old Town draws thousands each year.  The public square is the site of the cityôs 

most famous Prague Christmas Market with stalls selling local treats, gift options, and decorations.  One can 

also enjoy the live nativity scenes, ice skating, and other Czech Christmas traditions throughout December. 

A few hours from Prague awaits the castle, Cesky Krumlow.  The best-known residents are a quartet of furry 

friends that are the centerpiece of the castleôs Christmas with the Bears event.  I am so grateful that I had the 

opportunity to go thereéé.and yes, see the bears, just not at Christmas.  In town, you will encounter carolers, 

an Advent photo studio, and even a wintertime cruise down the river. 

The South Bohemian city of Ceske Budejovice (one of my favorite places in Czech Republic) is known for its 

musical entertainment.  Buglers, pipers and folklore groups entertain the crowds in Premysl Otaka II Square and 

provide a melodic background to the annual Christmas market. 

I wish each of you a Veselé Vánoce.  May the season bring you joy! 

Sandy Rayford 
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ELECTIONS  FROM THE 201 8 Sokol KHB Annual Meeting  

 
2018-2019 Administration 
  
Executive Board: 
Thomas Betik (Chair), Benny Trojacek, Randy Owen, Laura Trojacek, Ray Elleven, Liz Krajca, David 
Slovak, Michelle Slovak, Sandy Rayford  
 
Unit Officers: 
President ï Thomas Betik  
Vice-President ï Benny Trojacek  
Second Vice-President ï Randy Owen  
Secretary ï Laura Trojacek  
Financial Secretary ï Ray Elleven  
Treasurer ï Ray Elleven  
Physical Director ï Liz Krajca  
Educational Director ï Sandy Rayford  
Membership Director ï David Slovak  
Public Relations Director / Webmaster ï Michelle Slovak  
Editor of Publication ï Chuck Kalat  
Auditing / Budget & Finance ï Deanna Betik (Chair), Mike Liska, Elaine Kasowski  
Constitution & Bylaws ï Open  
Property (Board of Trustees) / Club Board - Thomas Betik (Chair), Benny Trojacek, Laura Trojacek,  

Ray Elleven, Charles Walker, Randy Owen, Ben Trickett, Mayfair Mullican, David Slovak, Rusty 
Liska, Brandon Smith, Mike Liska, Sandy Rayford 

Reconciliation ï John Marek (Chair), Brian Zhanel, Chris Gilburt  
Ways & Means (Fundraising) ï Michelle Slovak (Chair), Lori Macalik, Benny Trojacek, David Slovak,  
 Sandy Rayford, Christine Betik, Laura Trojacek 
Southern District Delegates ï David Slovak (Lead), Thomas Betik, Ray Elleven  
Natôl Polka Fest Delegates ï Lori Macalik (Lead), David Liska, Diane Liska 
American Czech Culture Society Delegates ï Keith Kapavik  (lead), John Marek, Jean Beebe,  
Swimming Pool ï Open  
Museum & Library Curator ï Georgie Morales  
Board of Instructors Treasurer ï Judi Tabb  
 

************************************************************************************************** 

FYI - Per the 2018 annual meeting, our annual meetings will now take place the first 
Saturday of December each year along with the Annual Christmas Party & Annual 
Exhibition & Member Awards Ceremony.  Please mark your calendars for Dec 7, 2019 
(time TBD) for this big all-day member event. 

*************************************************************************** 

BEST WISHES FOR A 

JOYFUL, HAPPY, MERRY, BLESSED, & SAFE 

HOLIDAY SEASON! 
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